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Draglink Nut Torque Should Be Checked
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Service Update #20-0111

It has come to our attention that upon inspection of the draglink ends on
recently delivered units that the “castle” nuts were found to not be properly
torqued. Under a normal inspection, the draglink is checked for play at the
ball and socket at each end while the vehicle is in the air and supported so
that the tires are off of the ground.
In a recent inspection where the vehicle was on the ground it was noticed
that with the “load” of the vehicle weight on the tires and motion of turning
the steering wheel showed slight movement of the castle nut on the draglink
end.
We are recommending that the torque of the castle nuts on BOTH ends of
the drag link be checked on vehicles delivered this year.

BBCV “Vision” Draglink Nut Torque

http://newyorkbussales.com/
http://www.nyhma.org/viewforum.php?f=2&start=0
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Please note where the castle nuts are located in FIGURE #1 and per the Blue 
Bird Service Manual:
“Torque each castle nut to 120-170 ft/lbs. (162.70-230.49Nm), then align a 
castle nut slot with the cotter pin hole. Tighten further just enough to align if 
necessary. Install a new cotter pin and bend each end at least 45* to hold it in 
position.”

Thank you to the Techs at Middleburg Central School and NYSDOT 
inspector Langerlaan for bringing this to our attention!

If you find units which are not properly torqued, we would 
appreciate a call with the body number!

http://newyorkbussales.com/
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CONTACT OUR SERVICE OR PARTS DEPARTMENT WITH ANY 
QUESTIONS

PARTS
Director of Parts

Jim Hogan
jhogan@newyorkbussales.com
CELL 607-227-5794

Chittenango: 800-962-5768

Gari McQuade
gmcquade@newyorkbussales.com

Bill Cox
bcox@newyorkbussales.com

John Lewin
jlewin@newyorkbussales.com

Dave Grant
dgrant@newyorkbussales.com

Albany/Middletown: 866-867-1100

Sean Conway
sconway@newyorkbussales.com
Dan Haight
dhaight@newyorkbussales.com

Rochester: 800-463-3232

Steve Hibbard
shibbard@newyorkbussales.com
James Roeser
jroeser@newyorkbussales.com

SERVICE
Director of Service

Ryan Hemund
rhemund@newyorkbussales.com
CELL 315-561-9121

Chittenango: 800-962-5768

Daryl Wallace
dwallace@newyorkbussales.com

Brian Lamaitis
blamaitis@newyorkbussales.com

Bob Reith
breith@newyorkbussales.com

Phil Tucker
ptucker@newyorkbussales.com

Albany: 866-867-1100

Ben Reiling
breiling@newyorkbussales.com

Rochester: 800-463-3232

Eric Bosley
ebosley@newyorkbussales.com

Middletown: 845-609-7070

John Johnston
jjohnston@newyorkbussales.com

Comments or Concerns:
John Johnston
jjohnston@newyorkbussales.com
Cell 315-263-0766
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